The February 2018 meeting of the Pecatonica Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 PM on Thursday, February 17. Present were Trustees Gulbrandsen, Arenson, Smith, Determan, Lizer and Dirksen. Absent: Trustee Peterson.

Minutes of the last meeting and librarian’s & financial reports were reviewed. After a discussion of the Profit & Loss versus the Actual reports, the librarian was asked to create a different report which shows the total budget. Motion to accept the minutes as corrected (typo) and the other two reports was stated by Trustee Determan and seconded by Trustee Dirksen: carried with 5 ayes and 0 nays.

Call to Public

Unfinished Business

Harassment Free Workplace Policy. This item was tabled until next month as the attorney has not reviewed it yet.

New Business

Closing the library on Sundays from Memorial Day through Labor Day weekend. Board will consider the closing once the number of patrons using the library on Sunday has been determined.

Correspondence / Communication

Librarian Bryant has joined the Sesquicentennial Planning Board and is attending meetings. A possible fundraiser to be held at the library is a sale of ladies’ accessories (donated). Trustee Determan suggested adding local historical memorabilia to the sale. One hundred per cent of the profits from sale would go toward celebration expenses. 

Librarian Bryant has signed on as the Director for the 5K for 2018.

Fat Tuesday Tea. Program on bees and beekeeping was well received.

Adjournment at 7:30 PM. Motion to adjourn was stated by Trustee Lizer and seconded by Trustee Smith. Motion carried with 5 ayes and 0 nays.

